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Lorton, VA – I am currently sitting on a hard plastic chair at the Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) office here.  My wife and I arrived 30 minutes ago to obtain a “Real I.D. drivers license.”  I assume that most of you have heard by now that this piece of government plastic will be required to board an airplane in the U.S. after October 1, 2020 (a passport will also work).  It will also be required for entrance into various government facilities.
We began this quest yesterday afternoon by driving 7 miles to our nearest DMV office.  The line waiting to get inside the front door was over 20 people in length; the door was guarded by an official in a uniform who had a gun at his side.  When we looked inside we saw a line of at least 30 other people waiting to see the clerk who acts as a gatekeeper to assign numbers for another wait.  After noting what time the office opens each morning, we opted to return the next day prior to the 8 AM opening, hoping for a shorter line, or none at all.
The next day we arrived back at the DMV at 7:45 AM, but before we even got out of our car, saw a LONG line outside the door.  We were 40th (I counted).  When the same guard opened the door (at 7:58) he allowed only the first 25 to enter.  We were still outside in the 20 degree weather.  Fifteen minutes later we were allowed in to join the line to get screened to get a number for further waiting.  Twenty more minutes passed before we reached this clerk.  Her English was barely intelligible, but after examining the documents (passport, driver’s license, three bills showing my wife’s name and address, she asked to see my wife’s Social Security card, or an “official document” showing her social security number.  We had neither, so we were sent packing.   Rather than go home to retrieve the document, we decided to try a different DMV office later in the day.
The same afternoon (today) we are at that different DMV office, this one nine miles from our home.  The good news was that there was no line out the door.  The bad news is that the queue to see the screener was 28 customers long (I counted).  My wife reached this lady forty minutes later.  This time all the documents were in order and we were assigned ticket number I-234.  Observing that there are 15 service windows at this DMV, we had great hope that our wait would not be long.   WRONG!
It turns out that only two of those 15 windows numbers beginning in “I” are to obtain Real ID’s, and the digital screen showing the progress of calling the tickets had few I’s listed.  None of the “I” numbers were called in our first 20 minutes, but then two were called in quick succession followed by another long drought.  Another 50 minutes passed until we were called. A totally disinterested clerk gathered all our documents, took my wife’s photo (twice), and within 15 minutes we were “out of there.”  Total time to get the Real ID, excluding the three driving trips back and forth, 2.5 hours.  And, in case you might ask, here in Virginia you cannot get an appointment at a DMV (as in some other states) to avoid all this hassle.
My purpose in sharing this highly annoying situation is to give those who favor socialism a preview of life in such a regime.  You do not have to travel to Venezuela to experience the joys of living in a socialist paradise.  The DMV has it down.  If you do not like how the DMV operates, what are your options?  Complain, write your government officials?  Good luck!  You have no alternative. If you want a driver’s license/registration/title, your only option is the DMV.  Do the clerks act like they do not care?  Talk to your priest, rabbi, pastor, or guru, but those clerks will continue to be just the same.  Bottom line:  when the government is in charge of any service-related activity, the consumer comes last.  
To imagine life in the U.S. under a socialist government is totally frightening.  The sad fact, however, is that several of the current candidates for President, and some of our current elected officials in the U.S. Congress, are advocating such.  Although some of these people place an adjective in front of “socialism,” do not be deceived.  Their goal is to magnify the role of government in our daily lives, whether it be in health care or any number of other areas where the current free market operates.  You have been warned.
I thought that you might like to know.
E-R

